May 19, 1997

Following a program presented by Dr. Susan Mast on acupuncture, the meeting was called to order by President, Richard Perschel.

The minutes from the April 21, 1997 meeting were approved as printed in the newsletter.

Treasurer's Report: Checking account: \$20,632.99
FT 1,845.12
Savings account: 47,168.91

Balance due on land: 54,292.66

Emilie Beglane reported that a new dumpster will soon be installed and it will come with a security lock. The key to the dumpster will be placed inside our building, the location of which will be made available.

Lisa Connelly, AKC Delegate, reported that the AKC will not be relocating to Durham.

Marie Inman said that she will again be doing advertising for the fall show and urged members to subscribe to an ad.

Marie also stated that the DKC building will be available for club members to use on Thursday nights during the summer. The time is from 6:30 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.

Marie reminded that stewards are needed for the December obedience trial, as are trophy donations and food.

Sallie Cooper reported that a CGC test is scheduled for June 14th at the DKC building.

Librarian, Cathie.Fogel reported that she has had some success to the reminder in the newsletter for the return of overdue library books.

Marge White reminded the members that the next newsletter (June 1997) will be the last until the notice of the September meeting--deadline August 25th.

Diane Kessler made a motion that the proposed slate of officers and board members be accepted and Betty Perschel seconded. The motion was passed and accepted.

Jan Gray reminded the membership that a Sue Ailsby training seminar is scheduled for June 28th and 29th, to be held at our building. 'Flyers available in the entry area.

Joanna Burley asked for volunteers to participate in a

survey that she is doing regarding individual personality traits and how this effects our dog training.

Diane Kessler reminded the membership that trophies for the fall show are due immediately.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at $9:15~\mathrm{p.m.}$

Submitted with respect by,

Marjorie J/ White, Recording Secretary